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MINUTES    
MEETING OF THE BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

                                                 MONDAY, OCTOBER 18, 2021 
 

Meeting was held via Zoom due to coronavirus guidelines/restrictions. 

 
Attending: Magi Winslow, Scott Levan, Greg Sottile, Karen Eseppi, Ellen Smith, Chuck 
Smith, Ellen and Fletcher Smith, Mark Sevetz, Peter Sevetz 
 
 
The meeting was called to order via Zoom at 7:30p.m. by First Selectman Magi Winslow. 
 
Motion: Magi Winslow/Greg Sottile– Unanimous 
To approve minutes from previous meeting(s) as presented. 
 
Motion:  Magi Winslow/Scott Levan – Unanimous 
To approve Expense Reports for September, 2021. 
 
Update Coronavirus/Town Buildings: 
There has been no change in rules/status for Town Buildings.  The State of CT has left 
decisions up to the individual Town Governments.  We continue to be concerned about 
the Delta variant and transmission.  We are now beginning to have some meetings held 
at the Town Hall.  Masks, social distancing and sanitizing are required. The BOS will 
reassess each month to make sure employee and resident safety are maintained.  
 
Old Business: 
Communications Tower 3 continues to proceed on schedule.  So far as we know, the 
Tower will be completed in the Spring, 2022.  
 
The ARP Board has begun plans/work for the new Hartland Food Bank at the Nellie B. 
West Building. 
 
Appointments: 
Motion: Magi Winslow/Scott Levan – Unanimous 
To re-appoint Todd Shelansky to the Recreation Commission 
Term: 10/20/2021 -10/20/2024 
 
Motion:  Magi Winslow/Scott Levan – Unanimous 
To re-appoint Karen Eseppi as Town Treasurer 
Term:  10/21/21 – 10/21/2023 
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Motion:  Magi Winslow/Greg Sottile – Unanimous 
To approve MOA for Annual HS Regional Grant for Region 5. 
 
Motion:  Magi Winslow/Scott Levan – Unanimous 
To approve Tax Collector request for a refund of $73.01 to Collin Wolfe (GL 2018/2019 
MV). 
 
Magi Winslow reported there was a FOI Complaint placed:  Peter Sevetz vs Board of 
Selectmen, Town of Hartland. Magi Winslow will be meeting with the Town’s Attorney to 
discuss the complaint and prepare for court. 
 
The BOS will issue a proclamation to honor Mrs. Marion Murray of East Hartland.  Mrs. 
Murray will be turning 100 next month.  The proclamation will be voted on at the 
November BOS Meeting and presented to Mrs. Murray on her birthday if possible. 
 
Ellen Smith (West Hartland) thanked Karen Eseppi for her work and dedication as Town 
Treasurer. 
 
Motion:  Greg Sottile/Magi Winslow – unanimous 
To adjourn the meeting at 7:46p.m. 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Magi Winslow 
Selectmen’s Office 
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